
 

 
 

STATEMENT ON THE AWARDING OF HONORARY DOCTORATES BY 
UNREGISTERED PRIVATE HIGHER EDUCATION INSTITUTIONS 
 
DATE 21 APRIL, 2024 
 
The Minister of Higher Education, Science and Innovation, Prof Blade Nzimande has 
become aware of reports and related images on social media of honorary doctorates 
that have been awarded to some of our country's top celebrities by the Trinity 
International Bible University. 
 
According to our records as the Department of Higher Education and Training, Trinity 
International Bible University is not a registered private higher education institution. 
 
Trinity International Bible University is therefore not authorised to offer any 
qualifications, including honorary degrees. 
 
We also wish to state that, as the Department, we have written to Trinity International 
University before and warned them about continuing to operate illegally and for them 
to regularise their operations. 
 
We have also asked the Council on Higher Education (CHE) for guidance on how 
honorary qualifications should be offered and by who. 
 
As the Department, we have nothing against Trinity International Bible University or 
the celebrities they have chosen to honour. 
 
We are however deeply disturbed by the persistent disregard for the Department's 
regulations by the management of Trinity International Bible University. 
 
The Department is considering more comprehensive and decisive action against 
Trinity International Bible University and all other individuals or institutions, who 
continue to undermine the Department's regulations. 
 
As the Department of Higher Education and Training, we are willing to engage with 
Trinity International Bible University and the celebrities they have honored, to better 
explain our position. 
 
Most importantly, as the Department of Higher Education and Training, we have a 
legal responsibility to protect the integrity of our qualifications and that of our post 
school education and training system. 
 
*Enquiries: Veli Mbele (Media Liaison Officer and Spokesperson), 064 615 0644 
or Veli.Mbele@dst.gov.za* 
 
ISSUED BY THE MINISTRY OF HIGHER EDUCATION, SCIENCE, AND 
INNOVATION 
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